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Southern Harbour Green Team

The Hebron Project was pleased to sponsor the Newfoundland and Labrador Conservation

Corps’ Green Team in Southern Harbour this summer. Amber Ryan, Patrick Maher, Katie

Traverse and Kaitlyn Hickey were busy with a number of initiatives, including the clean-up ik

of a local duck pond which is home to approximately 20 ducks and a variety of other bird / t;:% .

and animal species. B Ceosne
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The team constructed a nesting shelter to house the ducks. As well, they repaired and ' PROJECT

constructed boardwalks to improve safety and access, trimmed overgrowth and cleaned

up more than 50 bags of debris along the pond and walking trail. They also partnered with a

community clean-up event and helped collect more than 85 bags of garbage! The team also

conducted a number of environmental awareness events with local youth throughout the summer to hopefully inspire

others to make a difference. Well done Southern Harbour Green Team!

All Aboard for Bull Arm!!

From July to October, the Hebron Project offered public bus tours of the Bull Arm site. Tour participants got to see
various areas around site including the camp, the deep water site and a vantage point overlooking both the Gravity Base
Structure construction site and Topsides assembly area.

In total, we welcomed 1,550 visitors from across Newfoundland and Labrador, other parts of Canada, as well as from the
US, Australia, Belgium, Ireland, El Salvador, Cuba, Russia, China, Ghana, Nigeria and more!

When assembled and mated, the completed Hebron platform will stand approximately 220 metres high.
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What’s New?

GRAVITY BASE STRUCTURE (GBS)

e Concrete slip forming in the dry dock was
completed to a height of 27 metres for the
GBS centre shaft, storage cell walls, and ice
wall in September

e Mechanical outfitting began in August 2013

e Currently slip forming concrete cantilever
walls.

TOPSIDES

e Fabricated steel panels (deck and wall
sections) are being delivered to Bull Arm from
Torbay and Argentia and assembly of the
living quarters (LQ) is underway.

e Fabrication of the support frame for the living
quarters is also in progress. The support
frame is a temporary structure that the LQ
sits on while the fabricated sections are being
assembled.
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PROJECT WORKFORCE

As of September 30, 2013, more than 4,400
Newfoundland and Labrador residents were

. ] ; ) The anchor handling tug supply vessel SIEM Amethyst working
working on the Hebron Project in the province.

in tandem with the Kaliutik to ensure accurate placement of a
mooring component at the deep water site of Bull Arm.

Contact Us

The Hebron Information Centre is located at the TCH entrance to the Bull Arm Site (Nalcor Building). Community
Relations staff are generally available Monday-Friday during regular business hours.

Telephone: 709-463-1033
Facsimile: 709-463-1034
Email: info@kkc-gbs.com

For more information about the Hebron Project, visit our website at www.hebronproject.com.




